Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 16 March 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 
Councillors: Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton and W J Snelson 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Lesley Birch – Housing Plus
1188. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Councillor B Edwards, Cllr. Mrs. L Jones, Cllr. M Snelson and Cllr. R Lewis.
1189. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
1190. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 17 February 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1191. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Affordable Housing
Lesley Birch from Housing Plus was in attendance having recently taken over the project. Lesley summarised the position to date, including a recap of the survey results and land identified as possible sites, she then provided an update with respect to discussions with land owners and their agents. The Councillors reiterated their concerns with respect to some of the sites. Lesley answered several questions that had arisen and required clarification. All sites were discussed together with various other issues. Lesley agreed to continue in talks with the relevant land owners and will provide an update when further progress has been made. Lesley then left the meeting.
b. Tree update

Martin Wallace of Housing Plus has agreed to get a quote for the tree on the corner of Brantley Crescent / Lane to be Crown lifted to remove the lower branches. Regarding the trees in the gardens of 12 & 13 Brantley Crescent he has stated that unfortunately any works are the Tenants responsibility and this is made clear in their Tenancy Agreement. 

With respect to the tree at the front of 15 Brantley Lane he confirmed this has a preservation order on it and Housing Plus wouldn’t be in a position to carry out any works unless it was a Health & Safety issue. The top branches of the tree are close to the roof of the house, however, they haven’t received any complaints about damp in the roof space. Given the tree also has an asset tag indicating a recent inspection by the Grounds Maintenance Team at South Staffs District Council they currently have no H&S concerns. 
Following discussion it was agreed that an approach would be made to Rt. Hon. Gavin Williamson.
c. EE Rural Coverage Programme

The sub-committee had met with an EE representative. Although there is a direct view from Salters Hall Farm to Alders Farm, the connection would not be effective due to the dip in the village, therefore, alternatives are being reviewed.
Given the high speed fibre now in-situ in the telephone exchange, this can be used as an alternative – however, EE are still looking at the technicalities, so it is likely to be 12 months plus until this option is viable.

Households using EE, can purchase a box (approx £200) which plugs into the broadband and strengthens the signal.

d. 30mph bin stickers

These have now been delivered. Cllr. Lewis has started to distribute them. It was agreed that each household would need at least 2, due to fortnightly bin collections and ideally there should be a mixture as to which side of the bin these are placed. It was agreed that Cllr. Lewis could continue to distribute them throughout the village.
e. Ice buster scheme

The volunteers recommended had now been approached. A number of questions were raised, particularly with respect to insurance. These have been referred to Simon Griffiths at Highways.
Cllr. Snelson informed the meeting that Corbett School use a salt spinner to help distribute the salt. It was agreed that further enquiries should be made as this could be a useful tool for the volunteers to have.

f. Whittimere Quarry

The Chair reported that the motocross riders had again been using the quarry. A couple of walkers had been very intimidated by riders using a public footpath. Although a call was made to 101, it was too late when someone attended.

g. Albrighton and Woodland hunt

No response has been received, despite a further email requesting the same.
h. Queens 90th Birthday

Corbett school are holding a Summer fun day on 11 June 2016 to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday. It was agreed that the Parish Council would be interested in supporting the day.

The clerk had received some literature with respect to memorabilia to mark the occasion. It was agreed that no orders would be placed at the current time

i. Tom Butler Cup 2016
A discussion followed with respect to the photography competition entitled “Views of Bobbington”. It was agreed that:-

- the clerk would design a flyer to be delivered to all houses in the Parish
- the clerk would design posters

- the competition would be promoted on Facebook

- There will be 3 age categories; 0-11 years, 11-18 years and 18+ years
- Photos should take the form of a 8”x6”

- Judging will take place at the School’s Summer fun day (subject to their approval)

- There will be a prize for the first 3 in each category with the overall winner receiving the Tom Butler cup

- Entries will be deposited at the Village Hall the previous Friday and Saturday (3/4 June 2016), in an envelope accompanied by their name, contact details and age category

The following is still to be decided:



- Who will judge the competition
j. Parking in Brantley Lane
PCSO Nicholls has agreed to monitor the situation when in the village
1192. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
a. A further parking issue was reported opposite 81-85 Six Ashes Road. This is considered dangerous as it is immediately after the bend. The Clerk was asked to notify PCSO Nicholls and request a review.

It was also noted that a second hand car business appears to be being run from 85 Six Ashes Road.
b. Councillor M Snelson had an encouraging meeting with Simon Griffiths of Staffordshire Highways. The following areas were discussed:

a. Six Ashes Road – flowing water / drainage issues – Gullies from Burnpit Cottage to Hope Cottage to be jetted and all gullies and manholes associated with system to be cleansed. A grit bin has been requested to be located at the side of the highway near to Brantley Lane.

b. White Cross crossroads / Six Ashes Road - investigation works required to determine why there’s a re-occurring depression in the carriageway.
c. Whittimere Lane - gullies to be cleansed by the farm, the manhole to be cleansed and for the outfall jetted. Once these works have been carried out, further works will be investigated to determine if a silt trap would be adequate.
d. Lutley Lane and Mere Lane – to be inspected by one of the Highways Inspectors and for defects and works raised accordingly.
1193. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
No report available.

Corbett School 
Mrs Southall has increased her hours and recently chaired the Governors meeting very successfully. Cllr W Snelson reported that Mrs Kimberly, who has served as a governor for some considerable time has tendered her resignation.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The Bobbington brief newsletter is currently being distributed to all houses in the Parish.
1194. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
1195. FINANCE
a. Clerk’s annual salary increase

As in previous years the Clerk had calculated the proposed annual increase based on the CPI, this year the result was 0.2%. A discussion followed, after which it was agreed that this represented an annual increase of £2.97, and was not considered appropriate. Cllr. Mrs. Rees proposed an increase of 2%, which had been provided for in the 2016-17 budget. This was seconded by Cllr. Mrs Stanton and agreed by all.

b. Year end donations –  
a. Corbett School – High Fives – Cllr. Mrs Rees proposed we donate £200, as in the previous year, towards the costs of medals and trophies, this was seconded by Cllr. Mrs Stanton and agreed by all.
b. Halfpenny Green Air Scouts – The new leader, Mr Chris Barnard had emailed an annual update for consideration. Cllr. W Snelson proposed a donation of £200 towards the ongoing costs of running the group. This seconded by Cllr. Mrs Stanton and agreed by all. The Clerk was asked to invite Mr Barnard / other representatives to a future meeting.
c. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs Rees.

 - Corbett School


S137



£200
 - Halfpenny Green Air scout

S137



£200

 - Clerk 



Salary and expenses

£281.20
 - HMRC



PAYE



£148.40
1196. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received and responded to:

a. PA 16/00143/FUL Two storey side extension, 2 Brantley Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DA – No objection

b. Responded to :

a. PA 16/00094/FUL Erection of barn for equestrian use and equestrian storage – Land on the South East side of Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green DY7 5DP  - Objections raised

b. PA 16/00073/FUL Single Storey timber animal care unit – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, SY7 5EP – No objections
c. Outcomes: Nothing to report
d. Enforcement issues: Several enforcement issues were noted as recorded by South Staffordshire Council. The Clerk was requested to report a couple of further matters.
1197. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs. Rees reported that a meeting of the Consultative Committee had taken place earlier in the day, she shared the main points discussed with those present.

The asset manager of the new owners had attended the meeting. It was confirmed that Alistair McKinnon would remain in-situ and be responsible for the Aircraft operations. The new owners are to look after the properties, which will include a consolidation of the tenancy agreements. Further details of the discussion were summarised and discussed by those present. Cllr. Mrs Rees has requested a copy of his report by email to circulate to other members of the Parish Council.
1198. CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence with Alan Scriven re availability of minutes – it was agreed by those present that the draft minutes, as reviewed by the Chair, could be marked draft and posted to the website prior to the Council’s formal approval
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) - Removal of unauthorised signage/flyposting in area
South Staffordshire LPT: Crime prevention monthly focus - Shed security
Staffordshire County Council - Community Paths initiative bid for 2016/17
Staffordshire Police - South Staffordshire Neighbourhood watch newsletter 2016
Staffordshire Smart Alert
Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) - Winter/Spring Buzz
Community Council of Staffordshire - Neighbourhood Planning Event
VAST - E-bulletins 14/03/16; 3/3/16; 25/2/16

What's on South Staffordshire libraries

SSCVA email bulletin - 4/3/16

SSC Healthwatch consultation

SSC Modern Slavery master class 16/3/16

SSC Let's work together event 18/3/16- cancellation
1199. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 20 April 2016
Meeting Closed 9.45pm
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